
C R U S A D E R  C O M M U N I C A T O R

A P R I L  3 ,  2 0 2 4

Thursday, April 4
3:30pm  Golf Practice
4:30pm  Baseball at Random Lake
4:30pm  Fastpitch at Random Lake
3:30pm  Track & Field Practice
6:30pm  SALSA Band Practice
7:00pm  Girls Soccer at New Holstein
 

Friday, April 5
9:32am   Crusader Time
3:30pm  Fastpitch Practice
3:30pm  Track & Field Practice
3:35pm  Baseball Practice
3:45pm  Girls Soccer Practice
3:45pm  Golf Practice
 

Saturday, April 6
Big East Conference Art Show 
                 at Rahr West Art Museum - April 14th
3:30pm  Golf Practice
5:30pm  NHS Trivia Night

Monday, April 8
9:38am    CMT NHS Meeting
3:00pm   JV & V Golf at Riverdale
3:30pm   Track & Field Practice
4:30pm   Baseball vs Oostburg
4:30pm   Fastpitch vs Oostburg
4:30pm   Girls Soccer at Kiel

Tuesday, April 9
8:00am  Pre-ACT and ACT Testing 
                  Seniors No School
1:00pm   Dismissal
1:00pm  Track & Field Practice
2:00pm  JV & V Golf at Riverdale
3:30pm   Fastpitch Practice
3:45pm   Girls Soccer Practice
4:30pm   Baseball vs Hilbert

Wednesday, April 10
3:30pm  Fastpitch Practice
3:30pm  Track & Field Practice
3:35pm  Baseball Practice
4:30pm  V Reserve Girls Soccer 
                  vs Hartland Arrowhead

Calling all Able-Bodied Individuals:  LHS needs YOUR help in refreshing the buildings and
grounds during its annual Spring Clean Up.  The date is Saturday, May 4th, from 8:00am to
12:00pm.  There are two 2-hour shifts to choose from:  8:00am to 10:00am and 10:00am to
12:00pm.  LHS needs help getting the grounds ready for graduation such as putting mulch
around all of the trees, weeding the flower beds, power washing the sides of the school,
trimming trees, picking up garbage and debris, etc.  Many hands make light work.  Sign up
today, your help is greatly appreciated.  Weather contingency date would be Saturday, May
11th.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094BA8AD22A1F5C61-48888174-lhsspring
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094BA8AD22A1F5C61-48888174-lhsspring


M R .  B U L T ’ S  M E S S A G E

Dear LHS Families, Students, and Community,

Easter greetings to you from the faculty and staff at LHS.  We pray your Holy Week and Easter celebrations
were relaxing and joyous as you celebrated the resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ.  How fitting it is that
this week we receive snow, reminding us of how we are washed in Jesus’s blood and are now whiter than
snow because our sins are forgiven.  “Looking to Jesus, the founder and perfecter of our faith, who for the

joy that was set before Him endured the cross, despising the shame, and is seated at the right hand of the

throne of God” (Hebrews 12:2).  

For the next seven weeks, the Church will celebrate Easter.  The readings from the Bible will tell us about
Jesus’s appearances after His resurrection.  For forty days, Jesus showed Himself to His disciples and
other individuals.  These sightings were to prove to Jesus’s disciples and followers that He had risen from
the dead, that He was not a ghost, and that what had been written about Him had been fulfilled.  “Now

Jesus did many other signs in the presence of the disciples, which are not written in this book; but these

are written so that you may believe that Jesus is the Christ, the Son of God, and that by believing you may

have life in his name” (John 20:30-31).

Easter joy is not the only thing abounding at LHS.  As we approach the last eight weeks of this school year,
there are many activities still to take place.  From music concerts and athletic contests to State testing,
prom, and graduation, there are many activities for students to participate in and fans to enjoy and cheer
on.  Come, be part of the activities and celebrations that take place weekly.

I would especially like to invite all of you to LHS’s annual Crusade for Bids Dinner Auction on Saturday Aoril
13th in the LHS gymnasium.  This annual fundraiser is crucial to bridging the gap between the cost to
educate a student at LHS and what we charge for tuition.  Your support makes it possible for students to
receive a Christ-centered education, and to fulfill our mission of Preparing Christian Leaders – One

Student at a Time.  LHS gives thanks daily for our faithful and generous supporters.  Online reservations

can still be made.  Early Bird reservations end this Friday, April 5th.  You are also invited to join us on
Friday evening, April 12th, from 6:00pm to 8:00pm for a sneak peek of the items up for bids, pick up your
auction booklet, and enjoy Friday-only raffle experiences.

While I could try to list all of the activities from now through the end of the school year, I know I would
forget something.  On the off hand that I did not forget something, due to weather, some activity would be
canceled or postponed and then my list would be wrong.  To stay up to date with the latest events this
Spring, and always, please visit the calendar on LHS’s website.

Remember the Easter joy you just celebrated.  Do not let it dim or fade away.  Be in God’s Word, fanning
into flame your faith in God.  Continually celebrate Jesus’s resurrection, His victory over sin, death, and
the devil.  Jesus’s resurrection will also be our resurrection – our victory over sin, death, and the devil too.  
“Do you not know that all of us who have been baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into His death?  

We were buried therefore with Him by baptism into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the

dead by the glory of the Father, we too might walk in newness of life.  For if we have been united with Him

in a death like His, we shall certainly be united with Him in a resurrection like His” (Romans 6:3-5).  Keep

celebrating Jesus’s resurrection and let it snow, let it snow, let it snow!

Have a great and blessed week.

In Christ, 
Mr. Bult

https://brushfire.com/lutheranhigh/auction/571456
http://www.lutheranhigh.com/calendar


Approaching Deadlines
Return your re-enrollment paperwork to the
office ASAP.

Wisconsin Parental Choice Program (WPCP)
applications are due April 18th. Any family
currently utilizing a School Choice voucher
needs to re-apply and confirm your residency
to continue in the program: log in link.

C R U S A D E R  N E W S

Re-Enrollment packets have been sent out,
please send the paperwork back with your
student as soon as possible.  Annual registration
fee goes up after April 30th, get yours in today.  

If you are unable to find your packet, please email
Mrs. Walecka for another set.

Crusade for Bids Dinner Auction
Saturday, April 13

It’s almost time for our biggest fundraiser of the year! Please take note of the following crunch
time notes:

Not registered yet? The early bird deadline is this Friday, April 5th. Reserve your spot
online. You’ll enjoy auction bidding, games, a delicious buffet dinner, and Crusader
fellowship.
Students: Sign up to volunteer during lunch this Wednesday and Thursday with Mrs.
Thomas and Mrs. Krueger. Lots of jobs are available, including games, computer room,
table service, and more. A great opportunity for service hours!
Parents: We need adult volunteers as well, 4-9 pm. Please contact
dolson@lutheranhigh.com if you’re willing to be a room/bidding monitor, help in the dining
room and kitchen, monitor game opportunities, or assist in the computer room. 
We’re still in need of a $10 bottles of wine and $25 restaurant gift cards for the popular
Wine & Dine bags. Please bring last minute donations to the school office as soon as
possible. And we need just a few more decadent desserts for the Dessert Dash - sign up
here if you’re willing to bake.

https://sms.dpi.wi.gov/ChoiceParent/
mailto:walecka@lutheranhigh.com
https://www.lutheranhigh.com/auction.html
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScFywHAEAlXZpl5XVKbgHD9sqgQoWt8X5wJHrTJduWdQEocPA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScFywHAEAlXZpl5XVKbgHD9sqgQoWt8X5wJHrTJduWdQEocPA/viewform


C R U S A D E R  N E W S

Culver’s Share Day 
Wednesday, April 17, 10 am - 10 pm

Treat yourself to curds and custard! Proceeds
from sales at all 3 Sheboygan Culver’s
locations will be donated to LHS. Dine in,
carry out, or drive thru! Must present flyer
when ordering. Flyers are available in the
school office, or download and print your own
here.

Mission Not-Impossible!
Introducing a NEW offering: game nights for
adults at LHS! Christina and Rick Zeuner will be
hosting a summer camp for adults. Over the
course of three nights, you’ll be introduced to a
variety of board games. You’ll learn the rules,
get to play, and meet new people. Plus, there
will be snacks! Food, fun, and fellowship: a truly
not-impossible mission. July 15, 17 and 22, 6-
8:30 pm, $25/person for all 3 evenings. Register
online at lutheranhigh.com/gamenight

Teen Impact Live
Saturday, April 20th
8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

Whether you’re a newbie in the pro-life
movement or consider yourself an expert, we
promise you’ll learn something new at Teen
Impact Live! With hands-on sessions, dynamic
speakers, and the chance to meet other
passionate teens, you’ll leave with the tools
you need to make a difference in your
community. (And did we mention it’s FREE to
attend?). Visit our website to register.

 On Tuesday, April 9th Freshman and Sophomores
will be taking the PreACT and Juniors will be taking
the ACT starting at 8:00am.

All students will need to have a fully charged
Chromebook and must be in their seat so testing
can start promptly at 8:00am.

There will be early release at 1:00pm and Seniors
have the day off from classes.

Any questions regading the PreACT or ACT please
contact Mr. Holzheimer at
holzheimer@lutheranhigh.com.

https://www.lutheranhigh.com/uploads/1/3/2/9/132961085/share_night_slips__multi_restaurant__-_april_17_2024.pdf
http://lutheranhigh.com/gamenight
https://www.classy.org/event/2024-teen-impact-live/e557166
mailto:holzheimer@lutheranhigh.com


Y O U R  C R U S A D E R S

Big East Conference Art Show

Congratulations to the following students who will have art on display at the Big East
Conference Art Show at Rahr-West Art Museum in Manitowoc from April 6-14:

             Connor Chang                                             Caley Fors
             John Kakuzi                                                  Teaghan Markevitch
             Norah Neerhof                                            Grace Schultz
              Molly Schultz

Check out the museum’s website for visit information so you can see stunning Crusader
artwork on display!

Vote for Kara!

Crusader senior Kara Thimmig is one of 23 softball players in
Sheboygan/Manitowoc to watch this season. Give her your
vote. You can vote once per hour, per device until noon on April
4. Let’s get her a few more votes!

https://www.manitowoc.org/1006/Rahr-West-Art-Museum
https://www.htrnews.com/story/sports/high-school/softball/2024/03/28/vote-among-23-candidates-for-best-manitowocsheboygan-softball-player/73054778007/?fbclid=IwAR17i4GWxuokcR6SU1dAEnnbTwIiYDXCCjpjjmfnWeQmNr-g6UGDj88Yu7Q_aem_AcCTNrWxwL-tIt3BQSxeB_11Ocn5nh_X5yNzLhcfGqRwPh7pnMNoVbf2mkWINZOhJdR4y-JSbXIuCO3_xbHk1Bly.%20You


C R U S A D E R  N E W S



C R U S A D E R  E X T R A S

Upcoming Sales

4/2-4/6           Purses, Duffels & Luggage 50% Off
4/9                  30% Off Everything in the Store
4/10-4/13      Toys, Games & Puzzles 50% Off
4/16-4/20      All Clothing $1
4/23-4/27       Books 50% Off
4/30-5/4        Rubber Stamps 50% Off

Store Hours:
Tuesday thru Friday: 9:30am–5:00pm

Saturdays: 9:30am-4:00pm

Sundays and Mondays  - Closed

Please visit lutheranhigh.com to sign up to
volunteer today!

Weather Related School Closings

With the winter season still hanging around,
procedures are in place for school closings
and delays due to inclement weather.  If
school is to be closed or delayed, the
stations below are notified as soon as
possible.  Due to the varying distances that
our families drive, the weather and
conditions are often different per location.  
LHS encourages cautious driving.  There is
no need to risk the lives of your children or
yourself.

SwiftReach text messages and emails will be
sent out from Mrs. Walecka on behalf of Mr. Bult
as soon as a decision is made.

Stations: WHBL (1330AM), WTMJ (620AM),
WLKN (98.1FM), WSTM (1420AM), Channel 2
(WBAY), Channel 4 (WTMJ), Channel 6 (Fox),
Channel 11 (WLUK), Channel 12 (WLUK), Channel
26 (NBC26)

speakup.widoj.gov
1-800-MY-SUSO-1

ot text 738477

If you or someone you know needs mental
health support, please use one of the
resources below. 
1) 24 hour Crisis Response -(920) 459-3151
2) Hope Text Line - Text "HOPELINE" to 741741
3) National Suicide Prevention Hotline -
1-800-273-8255
4) 988 will accept calls, texts, and online chats
from anyone who needs support for a suicidal,
mental health, and/or substance use crisis.

Lutheran Schools Night, Saturday, April 27
Join us for a night of family fun as the
Milwaukee Brewers take on the New York
Yankees, 6:10 PM.

You can select seats from the Loge Outfield
Box (where our group has been in past years)
or from outfield box, infield box or terrace
infield seats. Tickets range from $15-$59. You
can also purchase a parking pass in advance.
For groups of 10+, please contact Teddy
Sibilski, Milwaukee Brewers. If you are ordering
tickets for a group, you can forward tickets via
text or email to individuals Ballpark App.
 

Purchase your tickets online by April 12.
Questions? Contact Robin at SWD. Go
Brewers!

http://lutheranhigh.com/
http://speakup.widoj.gov/
https://fevo-enterprise.com/event/Lutheranschools24
mailto:mueller@swd.lcms.org























